

CITY OF HOUSTON.

Sylvester Turner

Mayor

P.O. Box 1562 Houston, Texas 77251-1562

Telephone – Dial 311 www.houstontx.gov

January 6, 2023

Marc D. Williams, P.E. Executive Director Texas Department of Transportation 125 E. 11th Street Austin, TX 78701

Re: City of Houston Support for Near Northwest Management District's West Little York Phase 2 Project

Dear Mr. Williams,

The City of Houston is pleased to submit this letter of support for the Near Northwest Management District's West Little York and Victory Safe Routes to School Improvements. The City of Houston (City) also appreciates the partnership opportunity with the Near Northwest Management District (District) and the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT).

The District's Safe Routes to School Improvements contemplate extending and upgrading sidewalks along Victory Drive, TC Jester, and W. Little York Road as well as adding pavement markings, median refuges, and ADA-compliant wheelchair ramps. The project is consistent with the City's Complete Communities planning efforts in the area and will connect to other completed and planned investments along Tidwell to the west and Antoine Drive.

The District is a Political Subdivision, and if funded, the City will work with the District and TxDOT through the project implementation process.

Sincerely,

Sylvester Turner

Mayor